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SUMMER RECORD OF A SNOWY OWL 

by Garry L. Fletcher, Conquest 

The following1 is an account of my 
capture of a female adult Snowy Owl 
on June 14, 1964. The owl was first 
observed near MacDonald’s Creek, two 
miles west of Bounty, Saskatchewan, 
flying about 10 to 15 feet above the 
ground at a distance of a quarter of 
a mile. 

There were four other people with 
me at the time, and we had been 
casually walking in a stony pasture 
looking for tipi rings. At first, not 
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thinking of a Snowy Owl being around 
in the summer, we expected it to be 
some large white water bird, but after 
approaching to within several hundred 
yards, we soon recognized it as an 
owl. When it lit on an open piece of 
ground near the creek, two of us de¬ 
cided to circle around it to get a 
better look. The nearer we approached 
the more bewildered it got until I 
managed to wrap a coat around it 
from behind. Of course, after having 
seen it fly we had never expected to 
catch it. We didn’t realize what was 
wrong with it until I had got it home 
and in a pen. Then it was evident that 
the right wing was not tucked in as 
close to its body as was the left one. 
Closer examination showed that the 
main bend of the wing had been 
broken and had healed almost per¬ 
fectly. The bird appeared in otherwise 
excellent condition. Being near the 
water had likely helped it to survive, 
by way of providing easy-to-catch 
shorebirds and other small game. We 
noticed that in the place where we 
caught the bird several Willets were 
making quite a fuss, apparently dis¬ 
turbed over the presence of the owl. 

I kept the owl for a week, feeding 
it scraps of raw meat and dead House 
Sparrows. The latter, I might add, 
were consumed whole, in one gulp. On 
June 20,1 brought the owl to the Wild 
Animal Bark in Saskatoon, where I 
left it to live with the two other 
Snowy Owls that were there. 


